
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

8th September 2020  
  
 
Dear Parents 
 
A warm welcome back to you all.  The children have settled in very well and are enjoying their 
new classes.  It has also been lovely to see parents on the playground.  Our new Reception class 
are gradually joining us this week, how nice to see their enthusiasm and excitement as they 
have arrived at school and they look so smart in their new uniform. 
 
Dates for the diary 
 

 P.T.F.A. AGM will be held on Monday 28th September 2020 at 7pm where we will review 
the successes of last year and plan creatively for the year ahead.  More details to follow. 

 

 Meet the teacher will be Tuesday 22nd and Wednesday 23rd September via Zoom.  
Appointment times for each year group are to be confirmed. 

 

 Parent Consultation Day will be Thursday 22nd October 2020.  Appointment times will 
be staggered throughout the day, further information will follow on the procedures, to 
ensure they are done as safely as possible. 

 
Reading books 
 
We are still missing a lot of reading books, which went home in March.  Please can you check at 
home and return to school as soon as possible. 
 
Milk & Fruit for Infant children 
 
All infant children are provided with a piece of fruit each day, during their morning break; this is 
a government initiative and is free of charge. 
If your child would like milk with their morning break, this is free for under 5’s and £10 per term 
for 5’s and over.  To order please email bursar@st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk 
Payment can be made via the Scopay app or by cash or cheque at the school office. 
 
School Lunches 
 
A big thank you to Marta and her team for their work during lockdown and since returning to 
school.  Lunch continues to be served in the classroom, to support class bubbles.  Warm 
elements are being introduced e.g. sausage rolls, pizza and fish fingers.  The lunch options will 
be reviewed at half-term. 
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Flu Vaccination 
 
The school vaccination team will be undertaking the Nasal Flu Vaccination Program this year. A 
flu vaccination consent form will be sent home this week, please complete and return to school 
by Friday 18th September.  If you require further information we have a limited number of 
leaflets available from the school office, alternatively you can visit  
www.nhs.uk/child-flu  
 
Medical Form 
 
Please complete medical forms to school as soon as possible to ensure our records are up to 
date. 
 
HARVEST & SCHOOL COUNCIL 
 
We will be celebrating Harvest in a different way this year.  School will be linking with CAFOD 
and joining in their national assembly, there will be a mass streamed live, if you wish to join as a 
family at home.  The school council will be elected in the next couple of weeks; they will lead us 
in choosing charitable activities to invest in.  This will further enhance our Harvest celebrations. 
 
COVID Safety 
 
Please be reassured that school are taking every precaution possible to protect the children and 
staff and we are encouraging the children to be extra vigilant with hygiene.  Please see the 
following reminders: 
 

 Please continue to drop off and pick up the children at their allotted time, using the one-
way system we have put in place, keeping socially distanced. 

 Please note that The Ark are finishing at the earlier time of 5.30pm; please ensure 
children are picked up by this time. 

 If children are feeling unwell and showing any COVID symptoms e.g. temperature, 
persistent cough, a loss of taste or smell, or are generally feeling unwell (e.g. cold 
systems, lethargy) we ask you to keep them at home until they are fully recovered. 

 
 
Change of important information 
 
If there is any change of information i.e. contact details, medical or dietary requirements please 
notify the school as soon as possible. Please email: bursar@st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk 
 
 
Kindest regards 
 
Mrs Angela Heyes 
Headteacher 
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